








Ms. April Surprenant
Planning Program Manager
October 21, 2010
Page 3 of

Services' December 12, 2007 exemption list for HAR § I1- 200- 8(a)(3) includes "7. Clearing,
grading and grubbing; 9. Community recycling bin program expansion, limited to not more than
a total bin footprint of 1,000 square feet within the same site; 10. Construction and location of a
single, new, small public facility structure, including but not limited to those intended for ...
operations, and safety and protection ... less than 3,500 square feet in floor area not in
conjunction with the building of two or mores such units; 32. Loading areas; 38. Pavements ...
including but not limited to roadways, driveways, parking lots ...; 53. Trash compactors; 54.

Trash enclosures and litter containers."

The City & County's OEQC - approved list contains multiple exemptions which would cover the
proposed actions, indicating that these actions fit within the exemption category. Thus, a
declaration of exemption appears appropriate.

Under HRS Chapter 343 rules, when an agency is considering declaring a Chapter 343
exemption, we must "obtain the advice of other outside agencies or individuals having
jurisdiction or expertise as to the propriety of the exemption." HAR 11- 200 -8(a). Because the
Hawaii County Planning Department is designated a "permissible accepting authority for
applicant EISs under HRS § 343- 5(c)," we thought it appropriate to obtain your advice as to the
propriety of the exemption.

As we discussed, as long as the site preparation and operations remain within the foregoing
limits, such activities wouldn't appear to present any probable substantial adverse environmental
impacts. In fact, the proposed trash collection operation should reduce the illegal residential
dumping that is already occurring in the HOVE area. Under these circumstances, it would
appear that the exemption from Chapter 343 requirements proposed above is appropriate, since
the proposed actions would have minimal or no significant impact on the environment, and
should actually help protect the environment from illegal dumping.

If this is consistent with your understanding, we would greatly appreciate your concurrence with
the foregoing. Please contact the undersigned if you need further information. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Ivan M. Torigoe
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

cc: Steven Chang, DOH SHWB
Frank DeMarco, P.E., Director
Michael Dworsky, SWD Chief
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